PTA Report

2022-2023

The executive meeting for the academic year 2022-2023 was held on 27th June, 2023. After prayer Principal Dr. Johnson K M introduced himself and welcomed the executive members. Members discussed the difficulties faced by students as well as teachers in post-covid period and the impact of online classes during Covid period on learning capabilities of students. Parents suggested that students shall be always engaged in creative works and added that they shall not be allowed to sit idle. To facilitate effective communication between parents and teachers, Whats App groups were started for each class in the academic year 2022-2023.

PTA meetings were conducted department wise on 25th January in which parents extended their whole-hearted support. These meetings gave opportunity for parents to meet teachers personally and to know the academic performance of their ward.

PTA provided support for enhancing the quality of teaching and learning process and supported the improvement of the infrastructural facilities. PTA Vice President served as active member of Anti ragging and anti narcotic cell of the college. This association took active interest in the academic and co-curricular programs of the students and also strongly involved in the conduct of admissions, national and international seminars and conferences, internal examinations, open houses, sports, and university youth festivals. Forty nine students who secured prizes in Arts and Sports during the academic year 2022-2023 were felicitated and honoured by giving mementos.